
   
 

 

 
 
DAILY BULLETIN – Wednesday 13th June 2018                                                        Duty Head – J Presly 
                           
TO ALL STAFF: THIS IS NOT A CAT WEEK 
 
TO ALL STAFF & PUPILS:    
 
Official Opening Ceremony  
 

Wednesday 13th June at 10.55am 
 
The official opening of the new school is Wednesday 13th June at 10.55am. 
Prior to the ceremony, the Government Minister and other VIPs will tour the building with Mr Dempster between 
10.00am and 10.40 am. 
 
To accommodate the ceremony and the schedule of the Government Minister, morning break will start at 
10.25am and end at 10.45am. 
 

10.25 – 10.45     Morning break . Pupils will not be able to use the central atrium space as it will be set         
  out for the ceremony. Please use lower atrium or outside. 

 
10.45     P3 teachers issue programme to all pupils and take class to adjacent balcony for classes on 2nd 

and 3rd floor and atrium floor for classes on LG, G, and 1st floor. All jackets and bags to be left in 
classrooms 

 
10.45 – 10.55     Classes are re-distributed if necessary 

 
10.55                     Official ceremony starts 

 
11.35                     Official ceremony ends. 

 
                                                                                                                                             Mr Dempster 
 
 
REGISTER TEACHERS - PLEASE INFORM YOUR GROUP 
 
 
 S1-6 Boroughmuir Pride Day:   Thursday 14th June is Boroughmuir Pride Day.  If you wish to accessorise 

your uniform with something rainbow coloured bring in £1 which will go to Stonewall.   Rainbow laces 
(£2) will also be sold by Ms Ayemere Odeh in room 1.02 at break or lunch this week.  Donations will be 
collected by register teachers during registration.                                                              Ms Presly     

 
 
S1-6 Rainbow Laces:   Rainbow Laces are now available for Sports Day. If you missed out on buying them 

last year, now is your chance to show that sport is for everyone. Be part of the BT Sports campaign of 
the year  Wear your House Colour in your trainers! Available from Ms Ayemere Odeh in room 1.02from 
today. Cost £2 per pair. 

            Ms Ayemere Odeh 
S1-6 Multi- Lingual Language Club:   This club will be starting again this Thursday at lunchtime in room 1.04. 

All new learners are welcome and we are always looking for new language speakers.  Iain Weetman (S6) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



S2-6 Sports Day Friday 15th June 2018 @ Meggatland Playing Fields: 
 All pupils are to arrive at 8.32 at Meggetland.  

All pupils are to register in normal registration classes on grass rugby: pitch 1 – this is main pitch with 
the stand.  
if any pupil is late - they must report to the score table - this is essential, so we can register pupils 
correctly.  

 First event will start after registration.  
 Pupils are to come changed and wear PE/Sports Kit. The changing rooms will NOT be open.  
 Wear house colours, if you can (Harrington – Blue, Leamington – Yellow, Westhall – Red, Viewforth – 

Green).  
 Bring a water bottle, a snack & wear sun screen. 
 DO NOT bring valuables. 
 Pupils are split into groups – pupils are to make sure you know which group you are in. These groups will 

be on the noticeboard in the PE department and pupils can ask their PE teacher. After registration you 
move into your groups and go to the first event.  

 20 minutes at each event – move around together and stay with their group – wait for the horn to blast! 
 Pupils will be dismissed at 12.50 as normal.                                                                                Mr Else 
 

 

S3-6 Edinburgh District Junior Netball Trials:   These trails are taking place on Sunday 17th June at 

Broughton High School. 
U/17 trial - 9.30-11.30 – (Girls born in 2002 / 2003) 
U/15 trial - 11.30-1.30 – (Girls born in 2004 / 2005) 
If you are interested in trialling for U15 or U17 could you please see Miss Boag (Room 210) for contact 
information.  
If you are already a member of an Edinburgh Junior Club  -this is not applicable to you.          Miss Boag 

 

 
S1-3 Paris Trip:   A reminder to all pupils that we must have Passports/EHIC/Euros and signed code of 

conducts returned to group leaders no later than Friday 15th June. This is essential in order for us to 
process the paperwork.  There will be a lunchtime meeting at 1.10pm (Wednesday) in Miss Webster’s 
room , please bring along all documentation & a signed code of conduct (was sent home via e-mail)                                                                                         

             Miss Webster 
 S1-3 Rhineland 18 Activity Week:   Reminder for all participants of two important dates: 

Thursday 14th June  all pupils to attend meeting at 1pm in room 1.02 to put in their room-mate requests. 
This is compulsory. 
Tuesday 19th of June break or lunch-time: all passports, EHICs, medications, signed EE2s and Code of 
Conduct forms and Euros to be brought to Room 1.02.                                        Ms Ayemere Odeh 

 
 
  
S2 Meeters & Greeters:  All S2 volunteers who gave their name to Ms Presly on Monday please meet at 

reception today at 10.25 to collect name badges.  You will be meeting and greeting until 10.55 then will 
take your places for the opening ceremony.   Thank you for your help.                           Ms Presly 

 
 
S2 Benmore Activity Week:   On Wednesday and Thursday the Dorm list will be posted outside Room 210 

for you to check, any issues speak to Miss Boag asap. Also there will be a final meeting next week to 
hand out important information about leaving times, meeting places etc. Details to follow.   Miss Boag 

 
 
S6 Early Applicants:   If you intend to apply for Medicine, Vet Medicine, Dentistry, Oxbridge or the Royal 

Conservatoire for Music this year, please attend a meeting in the library straight after school (3.30pm) on 
Monday 18th June.                               Mrs Wallace 

 
    
S6 Oxbridge:   The Universities of Oxford and Cambridge are holding an Interview Seminar in Edinburgh on 

the morning of Friday 31st August, time and venue to be arranged.  The Interview Seminars will be helpful 
to students considering Oxford or Cambridge as well as for those applying for subjects which will involve 
academic interviews. They will be delivered by academic staff and admissions officers from the University 
of Oxford and the University of Cambridge.  If you would like to attend please let me know by the end of 
the school day on Monday 18th June, as I have to book a place for you.                                Mrs Wallace 

 
 
 



 

CORRIDOR MONITORING ROTA - WEDNESDAY                                                                               DUTY HEAD - J PRESLY 

  Break Lunch 

2nd/3rd Floor 
Balcony 

Patrol 2nd & 3rd floor balconies. 
No pupils allowed. 

Staff B Cochrane   

S6   

Atrium Level 

Patrol Atrium floor during 
break/lunch. 

Atrium stair DOWN only. 

Staff     

S6   

Servery Entrance SMT 1 PC PC 

Servery Exit SMT 2 JP JP 

Ground Floor 

Reception area/Front door 
Canal side/Coffee bar 

SMT DD BM 

Front Playground/Patio/Canal S6   

Lower 
Atrium and 

Lower 
Ground Floor 

  SMT BM CP 

Lower atrium/Side door Staff P Williams   

Main Playground S6   

         


